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Principal’s News                       Tuesday 22 September 2020 
 
This Friday marks the end of Term 3 and reaching ¾ of the way through the school year. It has been 
terrific to have the students here for the full term for the first time this year. I know the students and 
staff have certainly appreciated the return to “normal” school this term. It has been a big term of 
learning so please make sure you get a chance to rest up over the 2 week break, ready for a fantastic 
last term for the year. 

It was so wonderful to see all the students looking very smart in their uniforms yesterday for the 
school photos. Everyone should be congratulated not only on their uniforms, but the way they 
conducted themselves during the photos, keeping themselves neat and tidy and helping to ensure 
the time to take the photos was kept to a minimum.  

School Cross Country 

We are looking forward to Wednesday’s primary cross country. Students will be running around the 
school and Captain Oldrey Oval in their age categories. Please ensure your child has their drink bottle 
and hat with them on the day.  

Years 1 and 2 will be running their cross country around the school on Thursday. 

Unfortunately, parents are not able to be a part of our carnival due to the current restrictions.  

Term 4 activities 

Several of our usual Term 4 activities are still able to go ahead next term, although some of them may 
look a little different to what they have in the past. COVID-19 restrictions have put a hold to so many 
things this year but we are determined to do as many of our normal Term 4 activities as possible. 

Planning for the exciting Broulee’s Got Talent is well underway with a little twist to the auditions. 
Make sure you read the information about it later in this Scoop. We are also looking forward to a 
change in our Walkathon early in Term 4. We won’t be doing it as a fundraiser this year - rather as a 
FUN raiser instead.  

2021 Kinder Orientations are currently on hold as they are unable to come into the school at the 
moment. We are making and planning videos to help our newest students know their school, buddies 
and teachers and we will contact those families as more information becomes available. 

We are progressing with the Year 6 excursion plans and hoping that restrictions will be lifted so that 
the children can enjoy their time at Berry Sport and Recreation Centre. 

Presentation Day under current restrictions will look different this year and we are in the planning for 
how we can share this great recognition of student learning with our community. The same thought 
processes are being applied to planning for Year 6 graduation celebrations and the rules for those will 
be released to schools next term. 
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One thing we can be sure of is that the students and staff will be looking forward to a great term of 
learning and finishing off the year strongly. 

This Thursday’s virtual assembly will be led by 1/2E.            
 

Matthew Rose 
Principal 
 
 

Upcoming events: 
   Wed 23 Sept – Broulee PS Cross Country – Years 3 – 6 
   Wed 23 Sept – Kindergarten Local Excursion 
   Fri 25 Sept – Last day of Term 3 (Mufti Day) 
   Mon 12 Oct – Staff and Students return 
   Tue 20 Oct – Book Week Dress-Up Day 
   Mon 26 – Fri 30 Oct – Year 6 Berry Camp 

 

Weekly Class Awards 

FISH:   Fair   Inclusive    Safe   Honest 

                  Class Awards                Term 3 Week 9 

6D Lukas Muir       Riley Newell       Jay Sturgiss        Stephanie Westbury 

5/6E Emaleigh Murphy     Kruz-Indi Boller     Ryley Hampton    Charlie Tomkins 

5M Logan Hall        Tristan Heinemann       Tahlia Pezzimenti       Asher Love             

4/5H Sonny Carriage       Jesse Ladmore 

4W James Green       Harry Ladmore         Connor Newell       Daisy West 

4M Charlotte Poile       Charlotte Gray       Sebastian         Thomas Canbulat 

3B Riley Whittingham     Ivy Jenner      Declan 

2/3C Ethan Bruhl         Kaley Maskell       Julian Dolphin 

2F Elizabeth Hicks        Zara McCarthy       George Colebrook 

1/2E Lulu         Charlie Van Eyk         Charley Proksch        Olivia Sing 

1L Ellie Cook           Bailey Cahill          Indi Retallick 

1D Matilda Douros           Lucas Heinemann 

KW Liam Underwood     Arabelle Bennett      Brock Mo’ungaloa 

KD Jude White      William Brewer        Georgia Lynchahon 



Bronze Awards 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Silver Awards 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Silver Awards cont. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Fruit and Vegetable Month Poster Competition 
 

Thank you for all of the amazing entries in our poster competition. After careful 

consideration, 12 entries from each Stage level have been selected to be displayed in 

the COLA on Tuesday ready for voting by the students. The winners of the 

'student's choice' will be announced at assembly this week. 
 

Here is a small glimpse of some of the amazing artworks. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Book Week Dress-Up Day for the Whole School 
 

Book Week will be celebrated from 

October 17-23 this year. 

On Tuesday October 

20 we hope all students will 

come to school dressed as a book 

character to enjoy a fun day 

centred around the importance and 

joys of reading. We are unable to 

hold our usual K-2 

Book Week Parade 

but we will share lots 

of photos and videos. We 

hope you have fun planning your 

costumes over the holidays. Keep reading everyone! 📚 

 

 

 

Broulee's Got Talent 
 

Broulee Public School's annual talent 

show will be on again in Term 4. It is 

open to all students in Years 1-6. This 

year all acts are to be submitted by 

video due to current restrictions 

around audiences, group events, etc. 

Students can either video and edit 

their movie at home or we will work with 

them at school to help video it.  This way 

every student who wants to showcase their talent gets the opportunity to do so. Acts 

will then be watched by the students and staff judges and a final compilation video 

put together for all the students to watch.  
 

Acts can be a maximum of ninety seconds long, with the exception of drama skits which 

can be three minutes. Acts can include but are not limited to singing, dancing, gymnastics, 

sports skills, magic, comedy, fact sharing, drawing, art, musical instruments. If you have a 

talent or skill that is entertaining, please share it with us. Year Six students will have the 

opportunity to work with teachers to organise, create and host the event. More details 

will come next term and if you have any questions, students can see Mrs Jones at school 

or email her: anne.jones19@det.nsw.edu.au. Happy practising! 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Wonderful Donation from an Unexpected Source 
 

Last week we took ownership of an electronic keyboard along with its stand, a seat and a 

pair of fantastic speakers, with storage cases.  
 

This was a sizeable donation from The Willoughby Symphony Choir, Sydney. Our thanks 

also go to Mrs Helen Hughes, our school patron, who initially had a hand in organising this 

donation. 
 

The equipment was delivered personally, from Sydney by one of the choir members and 

her husband, who drove it down, their car completely loaded, on Tuesday. 
 

It is a very generous donation, made even more so by having it personally delivered. 
 

A letter of thanks will be sent to Willoughby Community Choir. 
 

It will be well used here at Broulee PS and personally I can’t wait to try it out! 
 

Mrs Frost 

 

Stage 1 Bonita 

Stage 2 Reilly 

Stage 3 Isla 

 

Principal’s Stickers 
Jordan Hatcher, Hamish White, 

Charley Proksch, Sadie Dunn,  

Calvin Stevens, Cody Ellevsen,  

Pippa Apps, London Brant,  

Tali Wood, Albie Baggs,  

Reuben Downes, Kaylee,  

Piper Ladmore, Lulu, 

Piper Blacka, Hazel Runko,  

Sunnie Thompson,  

Sofia Burazer, Leo Proksch 

 


